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TRD district offices open by appointment only 

All New Mexico Taxation and Revenue district offices are now open on an appointment-
only basis as part of the state’s efforts to limit in-person contact in response to the 
COVID-19 public health emergency. 

Appointments at district offices can be made through the following numbers: 

Santa Fe District:   505-827-0920 
Albuquerque District:  505-841-6262 
Roswell District:  575-627-2900 
Las Cruces District:  575-528-6140 
Farmington District:  505-599-9701 
Compliance Bureau:  QRU – 505-470-3462 

Taxpayers also can contact the Department through email for appointments and 
answers to questions on the following issues: 

Registration: business.reg@state.nm.us       
Tax levies:TRD-Levy@state.nm.us  
Liens:TRD-liens@state.nm.us  
Oil and gas: Oilgas.outreach@state.nm.us  
Insurance premium taxes: Inspremium.outreach@state.nm.us  
Assessments, estimated payments, balances, payments: IOwe.Taxes@state.nm.us 

As always, the Department’s online services remain available at tax.newmexico.gov. 
Taxpayers can access their accounts through the Taxpayer Access Point (TAP) on the 
website. 
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